Hanover Township Sewer Authority

June 4, 2012
Hanover Township Building

Mr. John LaValla called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Board members attending were Chairman John LaValla, Vice-Chairman Dawn Paden, 

Secretary/Treasurer Tim Seech, Treasurer/Secretary Nancy Voelker, Project Engineer attended Johanna Liller, Solicitor John Salopek and Frank Paganie, Office Manager Diane DiBattista. Approximately two (2) township residents’ property owner: 

Old Business:  On Whipporwill Extension Proposal Mrs. Liller met with Mr. Fudala from Penn Dot to go over a couple of different options (a) to bore under the four lane (Route 22) and case it: (b) come up whippoorwill with open cut or directional drilling and tie in to Paris Colliers Road. 

Penn Dot will not permit directional drilling without the casing under the four lane (Route 22) limited access discussion under the Rules and Regulations. 
The cost would be if we do the bore that Penn Dot would require. We are looking at prices on Phase II cost Mrs. Liller already talked with Graziani Construction and they would be interested in it. In order to go through to Circle Drive using a conventional bore we are looking at approximately $139,000.00. The bore would have to start at Whipporwill more room to do the bore pit and drill a cross Route 22 over to Circle Drive to have the retrieval pit. This would be less amount of work.

Previous Engineer Report (1a) would come up Whipporwill with open cut drilling and tie in to Paris Colliers Road estimated project cost would be roughly $182,530.00. Our cost per EDU’s $26,050.00: (1b) would come up Whipporwill with directional drilling and tie in to Paris Colliers Road estimated project cost would be roughly $170,110.00. Our cost per EDU’s $24,301.00: (2a) would have the bore going under four lane (Route 22) from Whipporwill to Circle Drive estimated project cost would be roughly $139,000.00. Our cost per EDU’s $19,857.00: the cheapest alternative would be conventional bore under the four lane (Route 22) and connecting with Circle Drive.

Mr. LaValla mentioned that E-One Training dates that we had listed they were not able to make the dates. Mr. LaValla mentioned that we would change the dates and confirm with E-One to make sure they are available. Mr. LaValla would be able to attend the June 14, 2012 at 9:00 a.m. training date. Mr. Seech would be able to attend the June 28, 2012 at 6:30 p.m. training date. Mrs. Paden will confirm the dates with E-One and the Township Meeting Room. Then we will mail out letters to all Residents and Contractors.

Mr. LaValla mentioned that the storage trailer was ordered and will be placed behind the old township building in the area that is approved by the Supervisors.

Mr. LaValla on construction schedule the concern is the interceptor. Mrs. Liller mentions that Graziani Contractors were doing their inspection and checked out the manholes. They have 380 feet left of 15-inch pipe that needs put in that will cross under a high-pressure gas line. They are starting to bring in materials and we will have to set up a bypass pump. They do have the trencher on sight. It will take a day to cut through the rock. One concern on the trencher it makes so much dust even with the fire hose on it. Penn Dot can shut them down since they are right against Route 22. If this happens, it will have to be done by chipping the rock. 
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If they chip by hand this would take about two full weeks. They would start this on

June 11, 2012. We were looking at startups doing the week of June 18, 2012. 

Graziani Construction is working on the remaining extension at the Hanover Acres have to complete that, Rafail property completed today. Need more testing at the intersection. 
They are working on getting pavement where it is needed and looking at the areas that need to be taken care of so they can complete it.

Mr. Salopek mentioned First Niagara meeting with Mr. Rae, Mr. Salopek, and First Niagara Representatives and two Board Members. The meeting will be at 2:30 p.m. next Tuesday 12th. We do not have the meeting site yet. Mr. Salopek will check with the Township on the Meeting room. 

Mr. Salopek on the Notices to Connect has to go out under the Township Ordinance they are by personal service or certified mail. We need a return receipt so if we go to the Magistrate Office to enforce the connection we can show them that they signed for the letter. Even if there are, multiple owners (husband or wife) two separate cards and envelopes will go out. If there are other co-owners will be sent to them. Notice to Connect, certified mail with return receipt and one letter to each owner or name on the deed.

Mr. Salopek and Mr. Paganie finished a letter called the Informal Water Shut off Notice. 

We need to go over the procedures before sending out.

Mr. Salopek mentioned the month of June we are to get started on the Phase I connection enforcements. Mr. Salopek and Mr. Paganie will continue to work on this.
Mrs. Liller mentioned the one area we looked at to provide services at A.J. Solutions, to have the sewer system run towards the plant.  We would run an extension from where we are ending now with Phase II from the cemetery, to run it up to and connect
Phase I but we would actually go further above where A.J. Solutions would tie in and excavate and disconnect and make that part of the system go into Phase II. Clean out the manhole and continue on the way it has been going in Phase I.  Mrs. Liller mentioned to Graziani Construction to check if they would be interested in this work. It measured to be 990 feet to go from where it ends up Phase II if we took it up to the Phase I which is right at Victory Church.  We would have to add a couple of additional manholes to dig down and break going an inch in a half connection for them. We do not have any water usage for the A.J. Solutions but they are going to discharge about 10,000 gallons of water per day, they do have a pretreatment process. Mr. LaValla mentioned that the Construction would start in December 2012. Mrs. Liller mentioned that the pretreated process water still would be considered as wastewater it still would have to go into the system.  
Mrs. Paden mentioned that we were considering not sending it to Weirton’s plant and sending it to our treatment plant. Talked with Weirton plant personnel and the concerns were that Weirton has an older system. They will eventually have to update the system. The cost will be high. Concerns are that A.J. Solutions already ran into some issues that is why they are moving out in this area. Mr. LaValla and Mrs. Paden both talked about having all of Phase I connected to run to our treatment plant and to not have anything going to the Weirton plant anymore. If we are able to do this then we should have it all going to our treatment plant.
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Mrs. Liller this extension would also pick up the new business, Victory Church, some houses, the medical center, and all of Perkins Lane to go to the treatment plant.  We are using Phase II prices it would cost approximately $42,000.00. This is running 990 feet of sewage pipe running it on the same side of the cemetery not on the opposite side of the road. You have 1 ½ inch crossing even if they have 10,000 gallons of wastewater that would be enough. This would not be allowed to punch without the casing. Additional manholes for the disconnect and looking at stone backfield. The price for this approximately $42,060.00. Mrs. Paden asked if we have a cutoff to decide when we would have this done. Mrs. Liller where you connect we can move it up some so you would be able to add Starck Van Lines area to the treatment plant. There is a manhole at Starck with a “T” you can cut, disconnect, and add on Starck area. 
Mr. LaValla mentioned on this project to check out if we could get the funding for this to have the additional areas connect to run to the treatment plant instead to Weirton’s plant. Mrs. Liller will check with Graziani Construction if they would be still interested if they would hold the price to come back also would need additional equipment for manholes.
Mrs. Liller mentioned that on the Ionization Odor Control Demo for products received a price for someone to come in and do a demonstration and Mr. Rae was going to check with them to find out if they would pay for it, HTSA would not pay for a Demo.
Mr. Granger visit with Mrs. Paden talked about his apartments each unit has multiple pipes coming out of their own area. Mr. Lashhorn and an electrical inspector checked this out. Mrs. Paden charge the yearly inspection fee, if they are not being used it should be charged one EDU. Mrs. Paden will call Mr. Granger for him to call his contractor and to get his system installed.  
Mrs. Voelker mentioned about our Website Mr. Polk would like to be able to put his name on the bottom of the HTSA Website developed by. The Board honored his request.
Mrs. Paden made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:37 p.m.; Mr. Seech seconds the motion; Motion carried.  

Respectfully Submitted,
______________________





Tim Seech, Secretary

